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On July 8 the Kola Peninsula project started. A total of 26 young people are participating, not only from 

nations of the Eastern Europe sub-region: Belarus, Moldova, Georgia and Russia, but also from the 

United States, Angola and Japan. 

For the first time in the Kola project we are using three languages, like in HJ Cheonbo in Korea. Even 

though all of us speak different languages and have different levels of faith, we could create a family 

atmosphere. 

Our goal for this project is to create the atmosphere of Cheon Il Guk. This is the fastest way to witness. 

Now we have five guests from four different countries and a wonderful staff team. All of us are excited to 

have an amazing and productive time this summer. 


